
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

SEPTEMBER 25, 2013 
BEDMINSTER MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY

The regular September 25, 2013 meeting of the Bedminster Municipal Authority was called to order following a joint meeting with the Township Board of supervisors at 9:03 p.m. by Vice Chairman Joe Guagno.  The following Board members were present: Treasurer Larry Longacre, Secretary Craig Trauger. Assistant Secretary/Treasurer Lou McKay. Chairman Jay Heacock was excused from attendance.
Also present at the invitation of the Board were the following:


Michael Sullivan, Administrator/Operator

Jonathan Reiss, Esq., Grim, Biehn & Thatcher

Douglas Berg, P.E., Entech Engineering
MINUTES

Upon motion of Mr. Longacre, seconded by Mr. McKay, the Board approved the minutes of the August 22, 2013 board meeting 4-0.
PUBLIC COMMENT
1. Confirmed Appointments – There were none.
Mr. McKay noted for the record that cost of the proposed upgrades to the wastewater treatment plant is being paid for by developers and is not being paid for by the BMA.
FINANCIAL REPORT
The Authority Administrator reported that the draft 2014 budget is nearly complete and staff will be meeting with Mr. Longacre in the coming weeks to review the budget.
TREASURER'S REPORT
Mr. Sullivan read the Treasurer’s Report, dated September 19, 2013. The Board generally discussed several line items contained in the treasurers’ report and the general leger related classification of funds of the Lenhart/Feller. Mr. Sullivan will review the classifications and adjust where necessary. A motion was made by Mr. Trauger, seconded by Mr. Longacre to approve the Treasurer’s Report. The motion passed with a 4-0 vote
After a review of the bill payment list, a motion was made by Mr. Longacre, seconded by Mr. Truager to approve and pay the September bills in the amount of $141,537.18 (Pennland Farms - $8,534.66 Estates at Deep Run Creek $4,267.07). The motion passed unanimously 4-0.
SOLICITOR'S REPORT
Authority Business –
1. Resolution # 2013- 03 - Rules and Regulations for the Conduct of Public Meetings – Mr. Reiss presented a resolution for meeting regulation for the Board’s consideration. Mr. Sullivan suggested a minor change to have the agenda’s posted the Monday before the meeting. Mr. McKay moved to approve the resolution as amended, seconded by Mr. Longacre and approved unanimously 4-0.
Developments – 
1. Telvil Corp-Rice Tract Approval of Development Agreement – The Authority solicitor reported that he has received all of the agreements from the developer but not the financial security. Apparently the developer’s bank will not provide financing until a predetermined number of lots are sold. There is no further movement anticipated at this time. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT

A. Authority Projects

The Authority’s Engineer generally reviewed the projects within the written engineering report. 
1. Conclusion of Bedminster Square 18-month maintenance period – Mr. Berg reported that all punch list items have been completed for this development and it is recommended that they authority terminate the maintenance period. Upon motion of Mr. McKay to terminate the maintenance period subject to payment of all bills, Seconded by Mr. Trauger, the board approved the motion by a 4-0 vote.
2. Dean Drive Sewer Replacement - Payment application #3 for Betta Construction. – Mr. Berg requested approval of payment application #3 for $77,120.05 for work completed to date less 5% retainage leaving approximately $9800. The Board entered into a discussion related to the paving and restoration work performed by the contractor. Mr. Guagno asked if there were pre-construction videos or pictures of the project. Mr. Berg responded that there were none available for the driveway area serving 112/212 and 114/214 Dean Drive. A motion was made by Mr. McKay, seconded by Mr. Trauger to approve payment application #3. The motion was approved by a 4-0 vote.
B. Developments
Mr. Berg referred the Board to the remainder of his written report.
OPERATORS REPORT - Mr. Sullivan reviewed the written operations report with the Board. He reported that the Pa. DEP performed a follow-up inspection of the Deep Run WWTP. All test were well within required permit levels A simple change in standard operating procedures was implemented for the sludge dewatering process to correct the previous ammonia problem.
AUTHORITY REPORT – The Authority Administrator reported that the Web site is fully operational and that information is being posted for the customers. Additionally, he updated the Board with regards to many of the items that were detailed in the joint meeting related to the water quality complaints. Updates will be provided to the board as details are available. The Board generally discussed various issues related to the recent water complaints.
General Matters

1. Southern Corrosion Tank Pressure Washing Proposal – The Authority Board reviewed a proposal to pressure wash the water storage tanks at the Stonebridge Booster Station. Mr. McKay motioned to approve the proposal for the cleaning of the smaller painted steel tank for $2352.00 and to postpone the work on the bolted steel tank as recommended by staff. The motion was seconded by Mr. Trauger and passed with a 4-0 vote
CHAIRMAN’S MINUTE

Adjournment – There being no further business, the Board, upon motion of Mr.  Trauger, seconded by Mr. McKay and with a 4-0 aye vote, adjourned at 9:55 p.m.




Respectfully submitted,



BY:
_____________________________________
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